Hirwaun and Penderyn Community Council
Meeting Summary of Meeting 9th September 2021

Present: Cllr Richard Jones (Chair), Cllr Colin Woodley (Vice Chair), Cllr Marguerite
Courtney-Solbach, Cllr Margaret Amos,, Cllr Non Thomas, Cllr Jenny Myring, Cllr Adrian
Harford, Cllr Lynwen Law, ClIr Jenny Edwards, Cllr Morien Morgan, Cllr Debbie Smart

Attending: CBC Graham Thomas,

Apologies: ClIr Ceri Woodley, ClIr Carol Hindley, CBC Karen Morgan
Disclosures of Personal Interest

Cllr Richard Jones declared an interest on the proposed Cynon Gateway North.

Summary:

Agenda Items:

1. To request a meeting with the Chief Inspector of South Wales Police with our Chair
and Vice Chair to discuss the issues in our villages and our contact with the PCSO.

2. To hold an in person ceremony for Remembrance Day 2022.

3. To request permission from RCT to purchase 4 flower baskets for the War Memorial
in Penderyn, a planter for the Welcome to Hirwaun sign coming in via Springfield
Gardens and a planter for the Welcome to Penderyn sign coming into Penderyn from
Hirwaun using the Tesco Bags of Help grant.

Matters Arising:

1. To refer our dog mess and litter campaign competition to the Village Improvements
Committee to take forward.

2. To start the process of applying for grants to install benches on the arcway.

Cllrs Reports:

1. To carry out Street Surgeries to meet with our residents.

2. To request that RCT install a zebra crossing on High St, Hirwaun.

3. To request a meeting with Broadway Partners to discuss the Gigabit Project for
broadband in Penderyn.

4. To contact GO Safe in relation to speeding issues in Penderyn.

Executive Officer’s Report:

1. To apply for Interlink’s Act of Kindness grant in the October round for a local
children’s sporting group.

2. To donate the judges fee for the Village in Bloom competition to Hirwaun
Community Events for their fundraising for Santa’s Sleigh. The judge had asked that
it be donated to the children for Christmas.

3. To invite Joel James MS to a Community Council meeting.

In line with new Welsh Government legislation, from May 2021 a meeting summary outlining the decisions made
at the meeting must be published within 7 days of the council meeting. Full minutes will continue to be published
in line with existing legislation (i.e. they will be approved at the next meeting and published in full afterwards)



